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NEWSLETTER  No. TWO
BERT TEMPLE   

As most of you know, we now have a second website, run by Grand Surfer Brown whose indefatigable researching has unearthed many fascinating facts about the elusive ‘Hon Sec’, Bert Temple.

Bert died in February, 1931: 

TEMPLE – On Feb 18, 1931, at a London nursing home, HERBERT TEMPLE No. 0. A.O.F.B. Funeral service at St Marylebone Church, York Gate, N.W.1, Monday , Feb 23, at 12 noon, followed by private cremation at Golder’s Green. No flowers.

(Colonial papers please copy).
The Times followed this on the 25th  with an Obituary:

The announcement in your columns last week of the death, after a short illness, of Mr. Herbert Temple prompts me to pay a tribute to his untiring and devoted work as the originator  and founder of the Ancient Order of Froth Blowers, which has been the means of raising over £100,000 for children’s charities. It was characteristic of “Bert” Temple’s generous mind that he conceived the idea of the A.O.F.B. as a means of expressing his appreciation to the late Sir Alfred Fripp who had helped him to regain his health. Knowing Sir Alfred’s interest in children, Temple started in 1924 what was originally intended to be only a small and private organisation. Gradually, however, the Order grew until the membership 

totalled over 678,000, and included men and women in every walk of life, and scattered all over the Empire. As a result of his work 50 cots have been endowed in various hospitals; £12,000 has been devoted, through the Invalid Children’s Aid Association, to the equipment of a home at West Wickham  for children suffering from rheumatic fever; and £14,000 for founding a trust in connexion with the Boy Scout and Girl Guide movement for helping to send poorer children to camp. Temple’s death at the age of 51 is an irreparable loss to the Order;  but he leaves behind him, not only the recollection of a genial and jovial personality, but a lasting memorial in the many children’s charities which have benefited by his untiring efforts.

By Our Own Correspondent

   This event, coupled with the death the year before of Sir Alfred Fripp - and the demise of The Sporting Times – led to the statement in the London Gazette of June 5th, 1931:

“Notice is hereby given that a meeting of the creditors of Ye Ancient Order of Froth Blowers will be held at the offices of Messrs. Evans, Fripp, Deed & Co., 90 Cannon Street in the City of London, on Friday the 12th June 1931, at 2.30 o’clock in the afternoon, for the purposes provided for in sections 238,239 and 240 of the Companies Act 1929. Dated this 29th day of May 1931. Dorothy Roper, Secretary.”

A seven-year wonder!

The Heartsease Sequel

‘The Story of Heartsease’ is by J.T., a Guider from the West Wickham branch of the Girl Guides, who describes in ten pages how Sir Alfred and Lady Fripp set up  Heartsease, in the grounds of a hospital acquired with AOFB funds, for the use of  Guides in South-East London. Apparently, after the demise of the A.O.F.B. in 1931, Lady Fripp - and then her daughter - helped to keep it going until the latter’s death in the mid-1980’s from when a family committee continued the good work. Last year they became a limited company known as the ‘Ancient Order of Froth Blowers Girl Guide and Boy Scout Charity Limited’. The Chairman is Fripp’s grandson, Rex Blagg. 

Friends of the Froth Blowers  (F.O.F.B.)

   For all of the intervening years, individuals have known of the existence of the A.O.F.B.; some have written about it, many have kept booklets and cufflinks, and some have actively sought out other artefacts. However, I think it is true to say that the Friends Of the Froth Blowers, small though it is in ‘membership’, represents the most significantly concerted effort to keep the original Froth Blowers’ remarkable story alive.

   Steve Williams and the Pub History Society have acted as both an informative source and a coordinating centre. I have contributed with my little book ‘Of Fripp and Froth Blowers’, and now Ian Brown, with his research and his website, is taking the story forward. But, as can be seen on both websites - A.O.F.B. (Pub History Society) and F.O.F.B. (Ian Brown) – many people have things to add, especially about grandparents’ memberships.

    We would welcome further contributions, anecdotal, academic - or actual froth.

THE FROTH OF FELLOWSHIP

The Holly Lane Vat, Holly Lane, Erdington, Birmingham – Saturdays 3pm-ish, frothblowing.

The Glastonbury Vat – Chris Harding’s ley line lubricators.
The Phoenix Vat – Meredith’s members rising from the mashes

SHINDIGS

Sunday 30th, April:  Beer and Beef at the Swan, Fittleworth – 1300hrs (lunch at 2pm)

To wet Camra’s plaque in honour of the Swan’s status as Bert’s ‘No. 0  Vat’

Sunday 21st May: Tipplefair -Woughton Centre, Chaffron Way, Milton Keynes (H9)

10.30am – 2.30pm: an informal gathering of collectors of breweriana. PHS and F.O.F.B. will be there.

Saturday 17th June: Pub History society A.G.M. 12.30pm at the Lamb, Lamb’s Conduit Street, London (Holborn – by Coram’s Field)

July(?): 1st Annual Froth Blowing Day – Holly Lane Vat (dependant on establishing the date of the first froth blowing in 2005).

Saturday 9th September: 1st Annual Meeting of the F.O.F.B. at the Frothblowers Arms, Milford Street, Salisbury – froth blown from noon until one, followed by repast at the Red Lion next door, Blower Maidment being host of both Vats.

Addresses

FOFB   http://www.btinternet.com/~ianb/fofb/fofb.htm
AOFB   http://globalguest.com/gb2/AOFB/guestbook1/html
Newsletter: finwood40@btinternet.com                               
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